  Stony Point Fire District

Board of Fire Commissioners

Regular Meeting
May 28, 2020
Chairman Commissioner George Thamsen called the meeting to order at 7:30pm
The salute to the flag was led by Commissioner George Thamsen.
Board members present:
Commissioner Chairman George Thamsen
Commissioner Deputy Chairman Chris Huslinger

Commissioner Robert Sullivan
Commissioner Fred Hardin

Secretary Douglas Mann

Attorney Scott Dow

Other individuals present:
Erick Brissing, Chief SPFD

Kevin Armstrong Asst Chief SPFD

Mark Cronin, Captain Wayne Hose Co.
Bryan Needleman Lieut. Wayne Hose Co.

Charles Larkin, President Wayne Hose Co.

Public Comment; No individuals present

Minutes of previous meetings Copies of minutes of the meetings held on the following dates were provided to all board members present for tonight’s meeting:

April 30,2020 Regular meeting

There was one change to the vouchers listed on the last page of the minutes dated April 30, 2020

The voucher for Safe Harbors Haverstraw is to be removed from the list.

Commissioner Fred Hardin motioned to accept the minutes of the meetings as listed above with the noted changes. Commissioner Robert Sullivanseconded the motion. Motion was passed as all were in favor.

Correspondence read: 
Montefiore/Nyack EAP   EAP brochure and:


Dealing with On-screen Discomfort


Coping with Loss of a Loved One During COVID-19


Dealing with grief after the Loss of a Co-Worker

Bessette, Michael COVID-19 request for Public Assistance Stony Point Fire District

Trace Analytics LLC “Air Check Report”

Pearl Perrier Principal Data Entry Machine Operator Homeland Security 2019 fire reporting 100% 

Knox Company 2020 Authorization Order Forms

New York State Department of Environmental Conservation Fire Assistance Grant

Dun & Bradstreet business inquiry Notification

Town of Stony Point Stony Point Town Board voted unanimously to immune and exempt from zoning Code Chapter 215 

Firefly Admin Inc 

 Stony Point Fire District LOSAP Payment Increases for 2019 Service Credit

 COVID -10 LOSAP Bill Amended & Progressing

 Stony Point Fire District LOSAP December 31,2019 Annual report & Benefit Statements

2012 chief’s vehicle 1 bid received.

Chiefs Report:
Chief Erick Brissing gave an overview of the additional radio frequencies that will be added to the radios. This is due to the change over to the 700 frequencies that Orange County will now be using.

Chief Erick Brissing inquired about cell phone upgrades nine (9) phones He will be contacting Treasurer George Mulligan. Chief Brissing provided information on the I phone SE Commissioner Robert Sullivan motion to proceed with the upgrade of the I phones. Commissioner Fred Hardin seconded the motion. Motion was passed as all were in favor.

Truck Response boards are all updated and complete. 
Chief Erick Brissing spoke about the FDIC that was cancelled. Currently about $6,000.00 was paid out to attend this years FDIC.  The board members discussed the possibility of obtaining a refund of all expenses paid out. Chief Erick Brissing will investigate and report back to the board.

Chief Erick Brissing requeste3d to purchase eight (8) flashlights from State Line Fire & Safety Commissioner Robert Sullivan motioned to accept the chiefs request. Commissioner Fred Hardin seconded the motion. Motion was passed as all were in favor.

Chief Erick Brissing requested to purchase a 5-gallon bucket of F-500 Encapsulator agent (wetting agent) from NY State Fire Equipment cost of $164.75.  Commissioner Robert Sullivan motioned to accept the purchase request. Commissioner Fred Hardin seconded the motion. Motion was passed as all were in favor.

Secretary Douglas Mann received one (1) bid for purchase of the 2012 Ford Expedition Chiefs Vehicle. The bid was received from Evan Humphrey, Village of Wesley Hill Fire Inspector. The amount of the bid purchase was for $2500.00 after some discussion Commissioner Robert Sullivan motioned to reject the bid received as this amount is way below the fair market values for this vehicle. Commissioner Fred Hardin seconded the motion. Motion was passed as all were in favor.

Board asked about placing the vehicle on Auctions International. Commissioner Robert Sullivan motioned to place the vehicle on Auctions International Commissioner Chris Huslinger seconded the motion.  Motion was passed unanimously.
First Assistant Chief Report: Asst Chief Kevin Armstrong reported that all work has been completed by Goosetown Communication on the chief’s vehicle.

Asst Chief Armstrong is trying to contact Rescue 1 at to the repairs to the awning on the 18 Rescue.
The dive class that was scheduled in March has been rescheduled for June. The dive class is diving in contaminated water.

Captains Report:

Wayne Hose Co Captain Mark Cronin reviewed that report of the captain on the current condition of all fire district apparatus.
Captain Cronin asked about purchasing a cover (trumeau cover) for the 18 MPV. He has obtained a price of $576.40 from Real Truck. Commissioner Robert Sullivan motioned to purchase the cover. Commissioner Fred Hardin seconded the motion. Chairman Commissioner George Thamsen asked for a vote on the motion. The board was deadlocked. Motion was not passed.

Captain Mark Cronin reviewed the recent hose testing results that were complied as a result of the recent hose testing that was recently completed.

The report showed how many lengths of hose by size had failed during the testing.

The Captain has obtained prices from various vendors to replace the failed hose.

The (6) 4 “x 100’ lengths Eco-10 brand hose had seized couplings and is under warranty. They were sent to AAA for repair.

Captain Cronin recommended in his report to replace 11 lengths of 4” x 100’ length 

He has obtained prices of the cost of the 4” x 100’ length from various vendors 

AAA emergency $5995.00 (Eco-10)

Stateline Fire & Safety $6,144.50 (American)

MES $6295.96 (Matex)

Captain Mark Cronin also supplied prices of 50’ lengths of 4" 

MES $2,379.80 (Matex)

AAA $2,396.00 (Key Eco-10)  

State Line Fire & Safety $2,747.00 (American

The report also provided information on the 2.5” hose that failed the hose testing

The captain recommended to purchase 20 lengths of 2.5” hose Again he provided the following prices:

MES $2,530.20 (Matex)

State Line Fire & Safety $3,363.00 (American)
AAA $2,764.00 (American)

Also the report contained the 1.75 “ hose 
Captain Mark Cronin requested to purchase 20 lengths of 1.75” x 50’ length

Captain Cronin provided the following vendor  prices:

MES $1,1903.60 (Matex)

AAA $2,520.00 (Key)

State Line Fire & Safety $2,764.00 (American)

After some discussion by the board members the board discussed the amount of lengths of hose to be purchased as the replacement of the failed hose. The board also discussed the standardization of hose for the Stony Point fire District.
The board passed the following resolution 
RESOLUTION

OF

STANDARDIZATION

BE IT RESOLVED, by the Board of Fire Commissioners of the Stony Point Fire District, as follows:

According to Article 5-a of the General Municipal Law expenditures must comply with the provisions of public bidding requirements set forth in Section 103 of the General Municipal Law. This requirement is also set forth in the procurement policy heretofore established by the Board of Fire Commissioners.
A board of fire commissioners is allowed an exception to part of the public bidding requirement as set forth in Section 103(5) of the General Municipal Law, upon a resolution by a vote of a majority of the members of the board of fire commissioners. This resolution must state that for reasons of economy or efficiency there is a need for standardization. Thereafter the board may award purchase contracts for a particular type or kind of equipment, materials or supplies. However, the board must award the bid to the lowest responsible bidder and otherwise comply with its procurement policy and as otherwise required by General Municipal Law, 

The board makes the following observations, comments and findings regarding standardization for Key Eco-10 hose
The use of Eco-10 hose is more efficient and is the same as existing back-up equipment and readily available parts and accessories are on hand at the firehouse. The Key Eco-10 hose is easily maintained and have served the Stony Point Fire District well over a long period of time. By only utilizing Key Eco-10 hose there will not be any need to individualize other accessories and that have been purchased in the past or may be purchased in the future.

The Stony Point Fire District has made a considerable capital investment in Key Eco-10 Hose and accessories, and as such is more compatible with its current Key Eco-10 Hose. 

The experience of the Stony Point Fire District is that Key Eco-10 Hose operates better than the competition, with less downtime, and fewer repairs. This will create a savings for the district.

Fire District personnel are familiar with the operation of Key Eco-10 Hose.

This would result in no training time needed to have district personnel familiar with the Key Eco-10 Hose.

For reasons of economy and efficiency, there is a need to standardize Key Eco-10 Hose as the Stony Point Fire District’s choice for Hose
Commissioner Robert Sullivan motioned to accept the above-mentioned resolution. Commissioner Fred Hardin seconded the motion. Motion was passed unanimously.
Adopted by the Board of Fire Commissioners of the Stony Point Fire District on May 28, 2020. 
The board motion to purchase the following:

 (4) 4” x 100’length from AAA (Key Eco -10)
(4) 4” x 50 length AAA (Key Eco-10)

(4) 4” x 25’length AAA (Key-Eco-10)
(4) 2.5 length from AAA (Key Eco-10)

(4) 1.75 length AAA (Key Eco-10)

Commissioner Robert Sullivan motioned to purchase the above-mentioned hose from AAA Emergency. Commissioner Fred Hardin seconded the motion. Motion was passed as all were in favor.
Captain Mark Cronin requested to have the PM on the Hurst tool equipment the work will be performed by State Line Fire & Safety Inc. Commissioner Chris Huslinger motion to accept the request. Commissioner Robert Sullivan seconded the motion. Motion was passed as all were in favor.

Need to look at the exhaust system for the 18-1000 and 18 Patrol at the main station

Presidents Report:

Wayne Hose Co President Charles provided copies of the president’s report to all board members
:

New members: 

Osvaldo Flores

Daniel Fogarty

Charlene Rosado

Members who have resigned: none

Members dropped from the rolls: none

Members on medical Melanie Peri

Suspended members: none
Members on leave:

Kenneth Hoyt military leave July 2019-July 2023

Requests/upcoming events:

The three new members were sworn in at a special meeting on May 23, 2020

Company and drivers meeting are cancelled for June 2020

A small wreath laying ceremony was held on Memorial Day May 25, 2020

LOSAP points? Members are asking how this will be handled considering COVID-19/

The board discussed the LOSAP points currently the state legislature is working out a bill that is going to address the awarding of points. Will be awaiting further information.

Treasurer Report: 
Copies of the treasurer’s report were handed out to all board members. Chairman George Thamsen reviewed the entire report. The report was for the period of April 30 to May 28, 2020. The report showed a total beginning balance & receipts of $1,553,646.17 Total disbursements of $84,456.44 leaving a closing balance of $1,469,189.73 The board members reviewed the remainder of the report. Commissioner Robert Sullivan motioned to accept the treasurers report as presented. Commissioner Kevin Huslinger seconded the motion. Motion was passed unanimously. 

The 2019 Length of Service Award points report was received from Firefly Admin Inc

The report showed that the following individuals will be receiving increased amounts to their monthly benefit:

Kevin Armstrong, Nicholas Attolino, Anthony Bieber, James Carregal Jr., Gary Duda, Frederick Hardin, Michael Kostrubal, Thomas Larkin, Douglas Mann, Stephen Maraffino, Jr., Paul Schlegal Sr. Daniel Shea Darrel VanDunk
Commissioner Robert Sullivan motioned to accept the names as listed above to receive the monthly adjustments to their monthly benefit. Commissioner Chris Huslinger seconded the motion. Motion was passed unanimously.
Commissioner Robert Sullivan motioned to accept the retroactive amounts to the individuals listed above for the period of January 1, 2020 to June 1, 2020. Commissioner Chris Huslinger seconded the motion. Motion was passed unanimously
Commissioner Robert Sullivan motioned that Nicholas Attolino, Stephen J Maraffino Jr., and Darrell Van dunk receiver the retro active amounts for the period of February 1, 2020 to June 1, 2020. Commissioner Chris Huslinger seconded the motion. Motion was passed unanimously.

Commissioner Fred Hardin motioned to allow the treasurer to transfer the amount of $198,931.00 from the General Fund Account into the LSAP account. Commissioner Robert Sullivan seconded the motion. Motion was passed as all were in favor.

Attorneys Report:
Attorney Scott Dow is working on the Resolution for the standard work day for the secretary and the treasurer.

 Commissioner Robert Sullivan motioned to accept the standard work day resolution of the secretary and the treasurer. Commissioner Fred Hardin seconded the motion. Motion was passed unanimously.

ID cards CCI Integrators is currently working on setting up the program for identification cards, Board will will be contacting the membership in the near future.
Physicals. The board discussed the 2020 physicals. Secretary Douglas Mann has contacted Rockland Family Medical Care and that are ready start the physicals
Commissioner Fred Hardin motioned to accept the following:
The dates are: June 1, 2020 to December 28, 2020. Rockland Family Medical Care will again be doing the physicals. They are located at 34 North Route 9W, West Haverstraw, N.Y., phone number 429-7400. 


Please be advised that each active member is required to submit to and satisfactorily complete the physical examination every calendar year.  If any active member of the department does not complete the physical prior to the specific end date December 28, 2020, you will be placed on ADMINISTRATIVE LEAVE. (Unless you have provided documentation of medical, military leave)


If you have not completed the physical by the end of the calendar year, December 31, 2020, you will be dropped as an active member of the Stony Point Fire Department.


As always you are to contact Rockland Family Medical Care for an appointment and the paperwork is to be filled out prior to your appointment. The forms for the physicals will be available in the radio room and also in the commissioners’ office.

Commissioner Chris Huslinger seconded the motion. Motion was passed unanimously

Secretary Douglas Mann will send letter to Wayne Hose Co advising the of the above-mentioned resolution.
Wayne Hose Co Lieutenant Bryan Needleman handed out information on the status he provided computer/ network system. The board asked that they be allowed to review this information with CCI Integrator 

Being no further business to come before the board Commissioner Robert Sullivan                              

motioned for adjournment. Commissioner Fred Hardin seconded the motion.  Meeting was adjourned at 10:20pm
Respectfully submitted

Douglas C. Mann

Secretary

	Vouchers  May 28,2020
	

	A&N Rappaport Lock & Alarm
	$10.00

	
	$30.00

	Carlo Minuto Carting Co.
	$132.00

	
	$84.00

	Capasso Tire LLC
	$1,708.00

	
	

	Denise's Cleaning service
	$1,120.00

	D& G Electrical Supply Co. Inc
	$120.00

	
	$91.47

	Firefly Admin Services
	$2,272.00

	Galls Inc
	$194.75

	Goosetown Communications
	$16,569.15

	
	

	Municipal Emergency Services
	$225.00

	
	

	Orange & Rockland
	$969.86

	
	$66.53

	
	$847.08

	
	

	ORKIN Pest Control
	$70.00

	
	$45.00

	
	$70.00

	
	$45.00

	Panco Petroleum
	$262.51

	Pennybridge Marine
	$5,608.51

	
	

	Pepsi Cola
	$96.00

	Rockland Family Medical Care
	$990.00

	Rockland Web Design
	$99.99

	Ruscon Truck Service & Equipment
	$256.66

	
	$2,563.54

	
	

	Stony Point Graphics dba/Shell Ann Printing
	$200.00

	Sutphen East Corp
	$25,837.99

	SUEZ NY
	$33,831.40

	
	$252.66

	
	$20.95

	Brian Sullivan
	$27.56

	Town of Stony Point
	$1,304.13

	TB Bank
	$52.97

	Touch of Green of Rockland Inc
	$537.00

	VESO Life
	$905.67

	Verizon   786-5870
	$334.23

	              942-0844
	$480.90

	Verizon Wireless
	$888.31

	
	

	Total
	$99,220.82


